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№ 1-1/36   from September 11, 2020 

 

Secretariat of the Committee on Agriculture (COAG) of the Food and Agriculture 

Organization of the United Nations, Viale delle Terme di Caracalla 00153 Rome, 

Italy 

 

Subject: Supporting the Mongolian Government's Proposal for the International Year of 

Pastures and Pastoralists 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

          Secretariat of the Committee on Agriculture (COAG) of the Food and 

Agriculture Organization of the United Nations. 

The National Association of Dehkan (Farmers) Farms of the Republic of Tajikistan 

submits its addition to the Agricultural Committee Secretariat of the Food and 

Agriculture Organization of the United Nations (FAO) and hereby expresses its support 

for the proposal of the Mongolian Government to hold the International Year of Pastures 

and Pastoralists. 

 

The National Association of Dehkan (Farmers) Farms of the Republic of Tajikistan sees 

this proposal as an important initiative to raising awareness and significance of 

rangelands and pastoralists for our livelihoods and ecosystems conservation. 

 

Therefore, this letter represents the support of the National Association of Dehkan 

(Farmers) Farms of the Republic of Tajikistan to the proposal of the Mongolian 

government for an international year of rangelands and pastoralists and will always be 

ready to accept it in its national level. 

Sincerely, yours, 

 

Mr. Azizbek Sharipov 

 

Chairperson, National Association of Dehkan (Farmers) Farms, Republic of Tajikistan 

 


